
***  Very Important Notice  ***


To All Eligible Employees and Dependents Covered by Oakland University’s Group Health Plans





On September 26, 1996 the Newborns’ and Mothers’ Health Protection Act (NMHPA) was signed into law.  Beginning January 1, 1998 this law prohibits Oakland University’s group health plans and health insurance issuers that provide benefits for hospital lengths of stay in connection with childbirth from restricting these benefits for mothers and newborns to less than 48 hours following a vaginal delivery, or 96 hours following a delivery by cesarean section.





The NMHPA permits an exception to the 48 hour (or 96 hour) general rule if the attending provider, in consultation with the mother, discharges the mother or her newborn earlier.  An attending provider is an individual who is licensed under applicable state law to provide maternity or pediatric care and who is directly responsible for providing such care to a mother or newborn child.





Group health plans and health insurance issuers may not:





deny a mother or her newborn child eligibility or continued eligibility to enroll or renew coverage under the terms of the plan or policy solely to avoid the NMHPA requirements,





provide monetary rebates to a mother to encourage her to accept less than the minimum protections available under the NMHPA,





restrict the benefits for any portion of a 48 hour (or 96 hour) hospital length of stay in a manner that is less favorable than the benefits provided for any preceding portion of the stay, or





penalize or otherwise reduce or limit the reimbursement of an attending provider because the provider furnished care to a mother or newborn in accordance with the NMHPA, or provide monetary or other incentives to an attending provider to induce the provider to furnish care to a mother or newborn in a manner inconsistent with the NMHPA.





The NMHPA does not prevent health plans or health insurance issuers from imposing deductibles, coinsurance or other cost sharing measures for health benefits related to hospital stays in connection with childbirth, as long as the cost sharing for any portion of a hospital stay subject to the law is not less favorable to mothers and newborns than that imposed on any preceding portion of the stay.





Under the NMHPA, group health plans and health insurance issuers may not require a physician or other health care provider to obtain authorization from the plan or issuer to prescribe a hospital length of stay up to 48 hours (or 96 hours).  However, to use certain health care providers or facilities, or to reduce your out-of-pocket costs, you may be required to obtain pre-certification.  For information regarding pre-certification requirements, please call your insurance carrier customer service department.








NEWBORNS’ AND MOTHERS’ HEALTH PROTECTION ACT OF 1996











